HEALTH BENEFITS FOR IMMIGRANT ADULTS (HBIA) AND HEALTH BENEFITS FOR
IMMIGRANT SENIORS (HBIS) EMERGENCY RULEMAKING AND HBIA TEMPORARY
ENROLLMENT PAUSE

STATE OF ILLINOIS
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTHCARE AND FAMILY SERVICES

The Illinois Department of Healthcare and Family Services (the Department) is providing public
notice that enrollment in the Health Benefits for Immigrant Adults (HBIA) program will be
temporarily paused effective July 1, 2023. This action is being taken through emergency
rulemaking, under the authority recently granted to the Department by the Illinois General
Assembly in SB 1298, to ensure the program does not exceed the funds available and
appropriated in the Fiscal Year 2024 (FY24) Budget.

Anyone who is already enrolled in and remains eligible for coverage through the HBIA program
will continue to be covered. Enrollment in the Health Benefits for Immigrant Seniors (HBIS)
program will remain open at this time.

The emergency rules allowing the Department to close or open enrollment with no later than 14
days calendar notice can be viewed at https://hfs.illinois.gov/info/legal/publicnotices.html. Other
program adjustments within the emergency rules to keep HBIA and HBIS program costs from
exceeding funds available and appropriated in the FY24 Budget are described below.

Beginning July 1, 2023, providers may collect co-payments and cost sharing on the following
services when they do not qualify for federal match under the Emergency Medical for
Noncitizens program:
e Inpatient hospitalizations: $250 co-pay
e Hospital emergency room visits: $100 co-pay
e Hospital or Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center outpatient services set forth at 89 .
Adm. Code 148.140(b): 10% of the Department rate

Any large public hospitals, as defined in Section 148.25(a), having received payments in excess
of the rates paid to non-large public hospitals shall be required to reimburse the state for any
excess payment in a method and amount determined by the Department.

The Department may limit or eliminate backdated medical coverage to keep the cost of the
HBIA and HBIS program within the funds available and appropriated.

This notice may be viewed at the DHS local offices (except in Cook County). In Cook County,
the notice may be reviewed at the Office of the Director, Illinois Department of Healthcare and
Family Services, 401 South Clinton Street, 1st Floor, Chicago, Illinois.

This notice is being provided in accordance with the processes outlined in the emergency rules.
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